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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. In Decision No. C06-0404 (Decision), the Commission granted Public Service Company of Colorado’s (Public Service or PSCo) Motion for Extension of Time to File its 2005 Earnings Test Report and its 2005 Quality of Service Plan (QSP) Report.  The Decision extended the time in which Public Service was required to file those reports from April 1, 2006 to May 1, 2006.  The Decision also provided Staff of the Commission (Staff) 45 days to file its investigatory report after PSCo filed each of its reports on the 2005 QSP.  On April 20, 2006, Public Service filed the annual results of its QSP for the calendar year 2005. 

2. In our weekly meeting of May 10, 2006, we opened Docket No. 06I-287E for the purpose of investigating Public Service’s 2005 QSP results and all related matters.  We also incorporated Public Service’s 2005 QSP Report into this docket.  Additionally, the results of Staff's investigation into the 2005 QSP, and all further pleadings and documents relating to Public Service's 2005 QSP, were to be filed in this docket.
3. On June 6, 2006, the results of Staff’s investigation (Verification Report) were filed in the Docket.   In the Verification Report, Staff recommends that the Commission accept Public Service’s calculation of the 100 percent customer bill credit, which amounts to $8,400,000.  Staff also recommended that the $8,400,000 also include interest payments.

4. We find that Public Service’s calculation of the 100 percent customer bill credit of $8,4000,000 as verified by Staff is the appropriate amount that customers should receive as a bill credit.  This bill credit amount shall be increased based on Public Service’s current income tax gross-up factor.  
5. We do not agree with Staff’s recommendation that the bill credit amount be calculated with interest payments added.  Staff provides no factual or legal support for its recommendation.  We can find no basis in Staff’s Verification Report for why interest should be added, therefore, while we find that Public Service shall issue a bill credit to its customers of $8,400,000, plus the associated income tax gross-up factor, we deny Staff’s request to include interest in that bill credit amount. 
II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service) shall issue $8,400,000 in bill credits, plus the current income tax gross-up factor.

2. Upon completion of the issuance of the bill credits, Public Service shall file an affidavit affirming the entire bill credit has been issued.  
3. As part of the affidavit discussed in Ordering Paragraph No. 2 above, Public Service shall provide information regarding the average residential customer and commercial customer bill credit received.  
4. The affidavit shall be filed in this docket no later than 30 days after the final bill credits have been issued. 
5. Staff of the Commission’s request for interest to be added to the bill credit calculation is denied. 
6. The 20-day time period provided by § 40-6-114(1), C.R.S., to file an application for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration shall begin on the first day after the Mailed Date of this Order 
7. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
June 28, 2006.
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� Pursuant to Docket Nos. 95A-531EG, 99A-377EG, 00M-632EG, and 05A-268E, Public Service is required to file a QSP Report each year.
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